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ROAD RUN 

 Lim En Yu 

 
Road Run, one of Evergreen Secondary School’s biggest and most anticipated events, was held 
on 15 March at the Marina Barrage. This year, the venue of the Road Run is the same as the 
previous year, except that the running distance increased and there are new categories of 

competition. For example, there are 
medals given out to the fastest 
Secondary 1 female and male runners. 
This was certainly a brand new 
experience for the Secondary 1 
students and another memorable 
experience for the other levels. 
 
 
 
Different houses composed their own 
house’s cheers and music, and 
choreographed their own dances. They 
made use of props that represented 
their own house colours and sang out 
loud for the competition. A lot of 
effort was put into winning the 
competition—the cheerleaders of each 

team spent weeks practising the cheers with their house members, and they designed the house 
tee and the props such that the whole cheer is neat and the overall aesthetics of the team appears 
unified. 
 
On that day, many enjoyed the event as they got to experience the exciting atmosphere of the 
Road Run. People were cheering for each other and the opportunity for the students to be 
outside of the school and to bond with each other while competing was meaningful. 
 
However, some students felt that the distance of the road run this year was a bit too long and it 
was not easy to complete the run. Despite that, they feel it was still  enjoyable as it was an 
opportunity to be active outside of school and they got to bond with people whom they did not 
know and experience the tiring road run with them. Although it was difficult to run under the 
scorching sun, the challenge was rewarding for them as they feel that they have become more 
resilient, determined and have come to the realisation that there are friends who are always 
there for them when they are in need. 
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In conclusion, the Road Run was a memorable event where students got to bond with their 
housemates from different levels. The opportunities to get to know people of different ages and 
from different houses is infrequent, and Road Run is a notable event, making students 
remember their time spent with their friends even after the event had ended. 
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SINGAPORE YOUTH FESTIVAL 2019 
Sonal Raam Veer 

The Singapore Youth Festival (SYF) is a  bi-annual event in Singapore organised by the 
Ministry of Education to celebrate the achievements of youths in the performing arts CCAs. 
 
This year, some of our students took part in the event and did very well, making our school very 
proud. Not only did they capture the spirit of 
youths, they also brought back wonderful 
awards! 
 
Gabriel Sukotjo from 2 Commitment represented 
our school in the Gamelan Ensemble, which had 
their presentation at Republic Polytechnic. 
Gabriel said he enjoyed the experience very 
much. Gabriel plays the Peking which is a 
metallophone idiophone originating from Java.  
 
“As a performing arts student, I got extremely 
excited when the SYF was around the corner. “Our training sessions were increased to 3 
sessions a week and it was a lot of hard work,” he said. “In the end, we got an accomplishment 
award. However, what was most important was the time my friends and I spent together; 
enjoying the whole event.” 
 
Other than the Gamelan Ensemble, the Guitar Ensemble and Chinese Dance also received 
Accomplishments, while Malay Dance and Chinese Orchestra clinched Distinction awards. Our 
school’s aesthetic groups have surely made our school very proud with their amazing 
performances and excellent effort.  
 
SYF aims to spread an awareness of the arts 
to students and to encourage students to 
appreciate the arts. Furthermore, SYF 
moulds every performer into a person with 
greater resilience, perseverance and one 
who strives for excellence on and off stage. 
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BINTAN SERVICE LEARNING 2019 
Jolene Chew 

ñOur days are happier when we give people a bit of our heart rather than a piece of our mindò 
 
During the March holidays, 
students from the Prefectorial 
Board, Interact Club and 
Uniformed Groups made a trip to 
Bintan from 16 to 19 March 
2019. Needless to say, everyone 
returned to Singapore with the 
memories and friendships made 
in Bintan. Service learning is all 
about bettering the circumstances 
of a place or situation through the 
service one puts in. Despite the 
humid weather in Bintan, the 
students certainly did achieve a 
lot through the commitment of 
their time and effort. Not only did 
they leave Bintan with a greater amount of gratitude for their living conditions back home, but 
they also managed to bring smiles on the locals’ faces as they worked hard to improve the living 
conditions there. This made the trip wholesome and heartwarming for all.  
 
For the first 2 nights, the students stayed in ‘Loola Adventure Resort’, a resort by the sea. With 
many sports facilities such as a basketball court, a volleyball court and a soccer field, students 
never spent a second idle. Through all these sessions, they have also gotten closer and bonded 
like never before.  
 
The students went for a sustainability tour at Loola Adventure Resort where they got the chance 
to learn more about what measures can be taken in order to better sustain the environment in a 
more eco-friendly way. For example, students learnt how to make use of a plastic bottle as an 
insect repellent, a method which is not only effective but also does no harm to the environment.  
 
The students also went for a primary school visit where they visited a neighbourhood primary 
school and had the opportunity to interact with and even teach the children. The children were 
very bright and energetic, and the students who went there learnt a lot about the education 
system and the study environment in Bintan. Through this activity, students have mentioned 
that they will further appreciate the many opportunities and good environment they are given 
back here in Singapore.  
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The mangrove walk was one of the dirtiest 
yet most fun activities. Once the waves 
were at low tide, students embarked on a 
journey across the water bed to view the 
many types of mangroves there are. It was 
definitely a muddy activity; however, it 
was certainly worthwhile. Students got to 
see many sea creatures - sea cucumbers, 
squids and even starfish.  
 
 
 
One group of students also went for a local market tour, where they got to experience the prices 
and goods sold at the local market. It was enlightening to get a feel of the kind of lifestyle the 
locals have. Students became more aware of the different lives of people from other parts of the 
world, allowing them to further expand their views and perceptions. 
 
To sum it all up, the Bintan trip was a very fruitful time spent and it not only brought all the 
students together but also inculcated a deeper sense of gratitude within them. Students have 
since then become more appreciative of the life they have in Singapore.  
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